

## Agenda Item: Nadder Close Car Park

1 message

Rosemary Buck 4 March 2022 at 08:27

To: Tisbury Parish Council <tisburypc@gmail.com>

Hello Sandra,

I have had a request from Nadder Community Energy to raise the issue of the Nadder Close Car Park. There is concern that when people return cars after dark, there isn't sufficient lighting to enable hirers to plug in the returning vehicle. I think Maggie has spoken to Julie about this who indicated that any lighting would need to comply with the Dark Skies policy that is in the process of being compiled/adopted. At this stage I think NCE is looking for permission to install some type of solar lighting. At the meeting I said that the car park was under discussion regarding the paving outside the public conveniences. It was also raised that the faded markings in the car park do not make it easy to park the vehicles, again particularly after dark.

Is this something that could be put on the agenda as soon as is possible to decide whether permission can be granted and/or whether it might be appropriate for the PC to be funding this as part of the Car Park refurbishment?

I have asked to send me their concerns, which I will forward on to you but thought I would get the request in for an agenda item promptly.

Many thanks,

Rosie